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CITY OF NORMAN, OK 
STAFF REPORT 

 

 

MEETING DATE: 11/08/2022 

REQUESTER: Scott Aynes, Line Maintenance Manager 

PRESENTER: Scott Aynes, Line Maintenance Manager 

ITEM TITLE: CONSIDERATION OF APPROVAL, REJECTION, AMENDMENT, AND/OR 
POSTPONEMENT OF BID 2223-19: FOR THE PURCHASE OF WATER 
LINE PIPE AND MATERIALS FROM OKLAHOMA CONTRACTORS 
SUPPLY, L.L.C., IN THE AMOUNT OF $71,350 FOR THE BEAUMONT 
WATER LINE REPLACEMENT PROJECT.  

  

BACKGROUND:  

The Beaumont water line is located south of Alameda Street on Beaumont Drive. Line 
Maintenance staff has been making repairs to the Beaumont line for approximately 18 years.  
The water lines have been scheduled for replacement due to the age of the failing infrastructure.  

DISCUSSION:  

The Invitation to Bid for materials and parts needed for the Beaumont Water Line Replacement 
(Project WA0355) was published in the Norman Transcript on September 14, 2022 and 
September 21, 2022, in accordance with competitive bidding requirements. Bids were requested 
for 31 items needed for the project. Bids were submitted to the City of Norman Purchasing 
Department and opened on October 6, 2022.   Three (3) vendors submitted bids. Total bids 
ranged from $71,350 to $83,446.84. Oklahoma Contractor’s Supply, LLC was the low bidder at 
$71,350.   

The Materials account for Project WA0355 (31993346-46301) has an available balance of 
$72,115.20 which is sufficient to fund the project.  

City of Norman Water Line Maintenance Staff will perform installation of the new water lines for 
this project using the materials bid. Work on this project will commence after Norman Utilities 
Authority (NUA) approval and will end in February 2023. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends the NUA accept bids meeting project specifications and award Bid 2223-19 
to Oklahoma Contractors Supply, LLC for the Beaumont Water Line Replacement Project in the 
amount of $71,350.  

 


